May 17. 2013 ver iLQnWireleSS

. . Verizon Wireless
Mr. Ous Sprigus 1 Allied Drive
Director of Planning and Zoning Liitle Rock, AR 72202

City of Jonesboro
307 Vire St.
Joneshoro, AR 72403

RE: Conditional Use Permit Applicationr for a Wireless Communication Facility
Dear Mr. Spriggs:

I am an RF engineer for Verizon Wireless. As a part of the above referenced application, you requested
evidence that the applicar.t has made a reasonable and good faith attempt to locate its wireless facility
onto an existing structure. The decision to go with this location was madc prior to my time in this position
as RF Engineer for Central Arkarsas. However, from reviewing the candidates that [ have access to, the
only one that was an existing structure was a Water Tank that was % of a mile from one of Verizon’s
existing sites, which is too close. The site that was selected is 1.25 miles away and is more centrally
located between Verizon's exisling sites,

With respzct to the applicant’s protocol for periodically monitoring radio [requency emissions and
reporting the finding to the city, as a licensee, Verizon Wireless is required by law to perform periodic
avaluations to demonstrate continued compliance with FCC guidelines. The site types subjected to these
requirements are dependent on specific cell site chiaracteristics as specified by the FCC. Verizon Wireless
may provide you with a coniplhiance letter il required.

Please feel iree to contact me if you need any further information.

Sincerely,

A Ayl

Gil Tomlinson



